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July 2010 
LAST CALL

Our previous issue gave details of the 500th ESSEX LEAGUE WALKING RACE over 5 Kilometres at the Redbridge Cycle Circuit in Forest Road, HAINAULT, Essex. IG6 3HP on Saturday 3rd July commencing at 2. 30 pm with a social/buffet afterwards.  For £10 you’ll get a commemorative 500th T-shirt, a commemorative 500th Toto bag, a buffet and, of course a race on an easy and safe-traffic free circuit with first-class changing facilities.  Plenty of car parking and good public transport.  As with the 300th and 400th races, please bring along your old photographs and any other items that might be of interest on what will be a most enjoyable and nostalgic afternoon.  Full location details were promulgated in our June issue.

PRICING –ESSEX LEAGUE 500TH RACE

The cost for racing is £10, which includes £4.50p entry fee, 50p RWA levy, 500th commemorative T-shirt (choice of sizes), 500th commemorative toto bag and a post race buffet.
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If not racing we would request that you support our event with £5 which will get you a T-shirt, toto bag and buffet.

We hope all walkers, past and present (who are not attending the Cardiff BMAF) WILL MAKE THEIR WAY TO Redbridge Cycle Circuit (full venue and public transport details were published in our previous issue). When you consider that only 5 persons ever responded with any indication about supporting such an event, the decision to go ahead is a bold one...and is based on 100 attending.  We have to aim high if walking is to ascend from its present state, and should numbers fall well short there’s a recipe for financial loss.  Various individuals (1 in particular) have come forward to organise this event, and advance considerable outlay to get it on...after all...we just couldn’t allow our 500th Essex League race to pass without ceremony could we? And...there won’t be a 600th unless something dramatic turns up.  “There’ll never be another” as the late comedian used to utter.
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A bonus has come from Jeanette Street, widow of leading 70s sports photographer Mike.  Jeanette tells us that a number of Mike’s pictures of 70s activists are in her attic.  They will be brought along for display, and those featured may take copies home at the end of our function.  What a wonderful gesture!

VERSATILE ATHLETE

Newshound DAVE SHARPE reports that former Essex County AAA 3,000 metres walk victoress and leading sports photographer  LESLEY RICHARDSON, has been selected to run a leg of the 4X100m relay for the South in Augusts Inter-Area Representative veterans match at Solihull. 
CENTURION VISITS ESSEX

Centurion No. 579 (SWC), ALAN PICKERING CBE, gave a talk at Fairkytes Arts Centre In Hornchurch on May 24th.  It was very good, and he certainly knows his subject (Pensions).  Alan remembered his happy time around Ashtons Track when qualifying as a Centurion in just over 22 hours at Woodford Green’s 24 Hours race.  Alan’s eyesight was fading badly in the mid 70s and a track proved the best place to tackle long distances, as one lap was the same as the previous one....so be got used to it.  Alan attempted to complete the 1981 ‘Endeavour 24 Hours’ at Brighton’s Withdene Stadium when it rained heavily throughout.  Soaked, he reached 75 miles within schedule for another 100 miles sub-24 hours completion.  Floodlights then failed forcing Alan to abandon his endeavours in darkness.  Nowadays Alan is registered blind and gets around with a white stick.  Gets around?  He gets everywhere as his eyesight concerns have failed to dent his impact in business and travel!  Only 1 new Centurion qualified that day...Canvey Island based Belgrave Harrier GEORGE BEECHAM MBE who’s still on the scene.  Up front it was a deserved victory for popular Midlander GEOFF TRANTER.

FLOG IT
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Newshound DAVE SHARPE reports that former Essex League Champion MICK GRAHAM is soon to appear on ‘Flog It’ – the televised antiques programme – selling a full ‘mint condition’ collection of Beatles LP albums.  So folks, tune in!

WEMBLEY WALKER

Hon. Ed. went to the magnificent Wembley Stadium on May 30th for the League 2 football play-off final between Dagenham and Rotherham.  And who should be seen within 5 minutes of entering the stadium? DENNIS JONES the former Loughton AC walker who’s now with Pitsea Road Runners, and who regularly walks in Post Office events.  In keeping with his reputation Dennis was at the bar, with his son.  Dennis has supported ‘The Daggers’ for many years going back to non-league days.  Denis is down for the next Boston Marathon, which he’ll run for a good cause along with Ilford’s STEVE ALLEN.

DELAYED RECORD ANNOUNCEMENT
Over a month after the Virgin London Marathon a UK male over-65 best has been ratified.   Northwich-based grandfather COLIN RATHBONE (66) ran it in 3 hours 5 minutes and 51 seconds.  He's run the London 13 times and his partner Carol also regularly appears.  However this record had been awarded to another runner - ANTHONY GASKELL (69) from The Wirral - who finished 58 seconds faster.  Being a record, stiff checks were made and revealed the latter's "chip times" went astray after Tower Bridge, where the course doubles back on itself.   After 20K no chip times were recorded until 40K.   Mr.Gaskell's name has been expunged from the results following disqualification.

INTER COUNTIES RESULTS/BEDFORD MAY 31ST

Gentlemen

You may be interested in the results below

Men, 3000m Walk

1
Alex Wright    
   
 Surrey       
   
11:38·16
2
Tom Bosworth   

Kent            
  
11:43·44
3
Brendan Boyce   

Warks           
11:49·93
4
Luke Finch          

South Wales 
11:50·26
5
Mark O’Kane      

Warks           
13:03·46
6   
Antonio Cirillo      

West Wales    
 13:34·46
7  
 Ian Richards      

 Sussex        
 13:45·20
8  
 Francisco Reis    

 Middx          
 13:58·84
9  
 Mark Williams       

Staffs          

14:17·79
10  
Maks Orzel     

Leics & Rut    
15:01·46
11  
Liam Baldwin    

Kent               
15:05·44
12  
Arthur Thomson  

Herts             
15:46·03

No DQs

Women, 3000m Walk

1   
Johanna Jackson    
 North East   
12:57·08
2   
Lauren Whelan       
Lancs        

15:05·98
3   
Heather Lewis       

West Wales

15:25·58
4   
Diane Bradley        

Kent              
15:31·84
5   
Fiona McGorum    

Leics & Rut   
15:42·96
6   
Ann Wheeler         

Warks          

 16:02·42
7   
Kate Funnell        

Kent            

16:12·42
8   
Helen Middleton     
Beds        

16:25·55
9   
Jasmine Nicholls    
Leics & Rut 

16:48·76
10  
Maureen Noel      

Middx         

17:58·89
11  
Katerina Johnson  

Oxon         

19:00·85
12  
Noel Blatchford    

Oxon         

19:04·24

No DQs

Note the youth of the first six men and five of the first seven women. Yah-boo to the moaning minnies, eh?

With best wishes.

Peter Cassidy
RaceWalkingAssociation@btinternet.com
REPORTS CHRIS FLINT

Dear Dave,

What a great opportunity to race on the hallowed track as the great Sir Roger, and I don't suppose its cinders any more.  I would love to get there but logistics make it unlikely.

 

Hope you've heard that Peter Ryan won the 50 miles race at Schiedam, Rotterdam, this weekend. His time was a good one, under 9 hours. I don't have it. I also managed to complete the 100 miles in 23.26.09, and Clint Shaw (Lancs WC) did a very creditable 130+ km before his hip gave way.  He is very enthusiastic and will complete a 100 one day.

 

We were the only representatives from the UK, something which did not go unnoticed by the Dutch, and it is a great shame as the RVW hosts who put on a well organised event with a number of different distances using different start times, etc. It's just the kind of event that our walkers should experience. 

 

Please circulate as you think appropriate and the full results will be available very soon.

 

Kind regards,

Chris.
RIGHT OF REPLY FROM THE RWA HON. GENERAL SECRETARY

Dear Dave,


A fair amount of Essex Walker No. 318 is concerned with the Championships in Victoria Park on the 11th April and there are a number of points to which I should like to refer.


I start with the item on page 1 headed Deal or No Deal.


The situation regarding the charge for the facilities was simply that a new Officer of Victoria Park Harriers had taken over and was unaware that a hire charge of £100 had already been agreed – and paid – for each of the two meetings, the London Open Walks and the Championships. When this was pointed out to V.P.H. by Pauline Wilson, who was responsible for the arrangements with the Harriers and with Tower Hamlets Borough Council, the situation was immediately recognised and corrected. The National Championship Secretary Peter Marlow had  nothing to do with the matter. No doubt your information came from one of your normally unreliable sources. It does no-one any good to give the impression that the Harriers are less than honest and it seems to me that a retraction and apology would be entirely in order.


The Hall itself was tidy and the changing-rooms have been painted since February.


On page 2, under Great Day for Essex Teams you deal further with the Championships and there are again some points that need clarifying. I would suggest that you check the meaning of “adverse camber”. There is, indeed, a camber on the road in some places, but I have walked round the lap many times and I have never perceived any point at which the camber could be described as “adverse”. As to the condition of the surface, I was, as you are aware, not able to be present on the day so I am unable to comment on the “rough surface with dust and rubble on it in many places”, except to say that open-air road surfaces are often dusty and that it is true that the surface could, in places, be better. As to the “rubble”, whatever may be meant by that, I cannot say what engineering works may have led to such a condition.


I am assured that the toilets were checked for toilet paper by Pauline Wilson, representing the host club – Loughton A.C. – and by an official of V.P.H.; supplies were later replenished by Pauline and the V.P.H. representative, who delivered additional rolls.


We then come to Bill Sutherland’s letter. As he complains about the lack of commentary, he is clearly not conversant with the restrictions on public address systems imposed by Tower Hamlets Borough Council or of the measures that would need to be taken to ensure that there was no annoyance to local residents and other Park users. My understanding was that Peter Marlow would be supplying programmes; certainly, I had one and I wasn’t even there! I would agree with Bill’s implication that we need more people to engage in organisation and administration; perhaps there should also be fewer people who stir themselves from their inertia only to criticise situations when they are not in full possession of the facts.


What we need in race walking is positive publicity emphasising the “ups” and not the “downs”; before the Victoria Park event, I devoted some effort to trying to arouse interest, with a number of press releases directed to the Hackney Gazette, the popular local newspaper, stressing the significance of the day. All was apparently unavailing, despite the positive slant; we can only hope that Essex Walker, with its decidedly negative slant, does not come to the Gazette’s notice. It is, perhaps, characteristic that you make no mention of the popularity of the new course used for the Young Athletes’ races!


Finally, a point that is not as pedantic as it seems; the Reg Jacobs Trophy at the London Open Walks goes not to the Club having most walkers but to the one scoring most points, with all first-claim members counting.

With best wishes

Yours sincerely,

Peter Cassidy

Loughton A.C.
EMAILS CENTURION FRED BAKER
Great pleasure in submitting my subscription to EW.  Always was and still is a great read.  I don’t know how you all keep such a high standard going.

Best Wishes,

Fred Baker.

DEATH OF FORMER JUNIOR INTERNATIONAL


His son reports the sad death of BRIAN LAVER in his mid 50s.  Brian was a Junior International at a time when achieving such status was a tough challenge.  He raced in the early 70s for Essex Beagles before switching to Ilford AC in the mid-70s.  He left race walking when still in good form, but returned to race twice 2001.


He resided in Hornchurch and his Coach, Colin Young, said “Brian was a good strong lad who raced often and also appeared in Lugano, Switzerland.  When I moved into my present home he came to do some electrics and plumbing for me.  He also worked locally as a barman”.


In January 2001 he raced our Essex League’s 400th fixture, which was also John Hedgethorne’s memorial race, finishing 64th (out of 183) in 29.02 for 3 miles.  In October 2001 he raced for his final time clocking 49.49 in the Essex Police 5 Miles at Basildon’s Gloucester Park, coming 16th out of 48.  He’ll be remembered as a talented and keen competitor who graced the early/mid 70s scene.

TRIBUTE FROM ROGER MILLS


Very sad news, Brian came to stay with me for a while when I resided in Switzerland.  Nice lad, uncomplicated, a good competitor, who bore no malice.  Thanks for letting me know!


Roger

TRIBUTE FROM BILL SUTHERLAND

HI Dave,


Sorry to hear of the passing of Brian Laver who I can recall racing against Jacky Lord on many occasions.  Trust you are keeping well.


Yours in sport,   Bill

BRIAN LAVER RIP - MARTIN OLIVER'S TRIBUTE
Dear Dave,


Oh No!  Not again!   Another one of my old friends has died.   Although I obviously have to expect it when it's one of my Dad's generation, but when they're my age or younger, it's a bit close to home:- reminds me of my own mortality!!


I'm only just coming to terms with the fact that Lol Dordoy is no longer with us, and now Brian has gone.   He was a great guy, and a very fine walker too.   He beat me regularly in the early 70s,   Whenever I managed to get the better of him, it was usually because he wasn't well.   I seem to recall that he had a lot of ill health at the time, but I can't remember now what it was.   He was Essex Beagles so I bet Colin Young will know.    I don't think I've seen Brian since the early 1970s, and like so many of our promising juniors, it's a great shame that he never continued with his race walking.   Please pass on my sympathies to his family.


Kind regards,   Martin,

Adds Hon. Ed.   Martin enclosed a photocopy of November 1970s Race Walking Record - Brian's on the front cover pictured racing alongside RICHARD EMSLEY (Steyning AC) at the 1970 National Junior 5 Miles in Steyning.   OLLY FLYNN (Basildon) won in 37.05 followed by MIKE HOLMES (Yorkshire WC - later to race for Southend) who clocked 37.24 and popular TONY MALONE (Lancashire WC) in 38.02 who led his Club to team honours.  Brian was 9th in 39.31 from 48 starters with 8 Clubs closing-in.   Those with Essex connections : Dennis Holly/B&H (6th), John Sales/Thurrock (10th) Geoff Hunwicks/Ilf (17th), R.Hammond/Essex Police (22nd), Jon May/Met (25th), Len Ruddock/Ilf (33rd) & J.Hastings/Essex Police (40th).   Brian last raced in October 2001 at Basildon.

OLYMPIC DEATH

Not one with any Essex links, as far as we know, but it's always sad to see an Olympian pass on.   RAY SMITH who came 6th in the 1956 Melbourne Games 50K clocking 4.56.08, has left us aged 80.    That race's victor was NORMAN READ (NZ) in 4.30.42.8  who had raced in the UK for Steyning AC earlier in his athletics career.

OPTIMIST - PESSIMIST - OR TRUTHFUL?

Not for the first time Essex Walker is accused of stressing the negative.   Hmmm!   In the current issue of ENFIELD WALKER it's respected Hon. Ed. RON WALLWORK describes just 2 finishers in our Essex County AAA 10,000 metres Championship thus, "Essex Walking plummeted to what was probably an all-time low".    Is Ron being pessimistic or truthful?   Of course, it's the latter!      In 2008 Essex were unable to raise a team for the 8-Counties Home Representative Match at King's Meadow.   At least 3 Essex stalwarts made countless phone calls and sent emails begging Essex walkers to represent their County.   They got refusals and in other cases people never returned phone calls, despite being told it was urgent.  Essex Walker described a decision to issue an email, stating that our Essex team would be "Anybody who can turn up" was probably the lowest point in Essex walking.     Pessimistic or truthful?   Of course, again, it's the latter.   On that occasion CHRIS CATTANO, DAVE SHARPE and DAVE AINSWORTH answered the call, along with VAL MOUNTFORD.  Val came with daughter LINDA, who seeing how dire things were, also got kitted-out and appeared.   Good job to, as it was so tight in the overall Ladies Match that those extra points really counted.     Hon. Ed. was presented with his red Essex representative vest...but handed it back afterwards, as it had only been awarded by default...in that Essex walking was at its lowest ebb.  

 

In 2009 our County Walking Secretary fought to get walking in the inaugural Essex County AAA Indoor Championships.   How was he rewarded?   Just 3 turned out.   A year later it actually reached 4 men and 2 ladies.   Of those 4 men, a septuagenarian claimed the bronze medal.   With all due respect to him, it just should not happen.    Ron Wallwork reminds us of the Essex County 10,000 metres (2 finishers) but only a week earlier there were only 3 male finishers in your County 3,000 metres, 2 ladies plus 1 YAG.    Essex is only following that path of other Counties in that the scene begins its destruction from longer races.   Most (yes most) UK Counties have no active walker at all, and certainly no Championships - most Counties can't even stage a 3,000 metres walk final.   Essex has folded its 50K, and 20 Miles - thought Committee Room shenanigans helped that event's demise...but once lost, a race rarely comes back.  How much longer can our 20K exist?  Or for that matter our 10,000 metres when just 2 Essex qualified men finish?     KEN LIVERMORE once said that he would do the only thing he could to keep walking going.  He stated that he would continue to try and support races by appearing in them...in the hope that something might turn up.   Basically that's Essex Walker's editorial direction.   This publication tries very hard to persuade former walkers to make comebacks and for our active walkers to press on for a bit longer and support more fixtures.    Like in so many Counties, previously, elsewhere Essex is now in meltdown/freefall.    But stating the truth results in readers complaining that Essex Walker is pessimistic!    Essex Walker is optimistic, especially when Essex wins County races, and when Essex Clubs see members achieving both individual and team success.   Yes we do have some younger walkers, and obviously the 3,000 metres is the race that should survive the longest.   But who will our younger walkers compete against in a decade's time, if indeed they're on the programme themselves?   Essex Walker is truthful...and sometimes that means being  pessimistic...and optimistic.   If you want more of the latter, then get out there and support the events.  The vast majority of Essex Walker's readers are now former walkers, who really are keen readers.   Indeed some of walking's strongest critics have done the one act that will hasten our sport's demise - they've packed in!  We'd like to see them all back as walkers and/or officials.     And soon!

 

Ever since Pheidippides at Marathon in 490 BC, folk have "blamed the messenger".   In 2010 AD some still do! 
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WHAT COMES AT 60? – PASS!  
We congratulate 2 more readers on reaching their 60 years milestone, so contributing to walking’s ever-rising average age.  Always enthusiastic EDDIE TROTTER therefore gets his free bus pass...mind you, he had one ages ago when working for London Transport buses.  Eddie’s completed 103 marathons, being 1-of-only-4 Essex athletes finishing over 100.  Eddie intends completing the Virgin London Marathon in 2012 Olympic year!  That’s the stuff!  Of that star quartet, 3 are walkers for along with Eddie are Centurions ANDREW WILMOTT of Halstead Road Runners (you’ll soon read of his next marathon milestone as he nears his 500th) and, of course, the late and much missed JERRY EVERETT.  Also reaching 60 is Rainham-based man-of-many-clubs and sporting pursuits, ex-walker ‘character’ JOHN PERKINS.  We look forward to seeing Andrew, Eddie & John at our 500th Essex League event.

VIEWS OF A CHAMPION

Hello Dave,


I keep thinking of the old saying ‘Only Mad Dogs and Englishmen Go Out in the Midday Sun’ as I thought of you brave walkers and officials competing in the hottest part of the day on an Open Track with no shade at Lea Valley.  Why have we not moved on, but still continue to take the hardest route to success?  Surely an early morning or late afternoon start would have made for better performances all round.  Weather can never be predicted in the UK nowadays, but it would be good to see more evening races especially in the Summer i.e. Finsbury Park 5 Miles as of yesteryear.  Also may I say we rarely now walk on grass in track races i.e. Met. Police Track and Field Championships at Imber Court or Match versus the Banks at Motspur Park.  On the plus side cycle circuits like Hainault and Hillingdon seem a great idea.  Well done to Ronnie Wallwork and all those who keep Race Walking healthy and successful in the UK.


Yours in Sport and Friendship,
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Bill Sutherland.

ANTHEM

The 4 home Countries have chose the anthems for the New Delhi Commonwealth Games. England will play ‘Jerusalem’. They had a late selection between that and ‘Land of Hope & Glory’  Fortunately they chose the former, so we don’t have to listen to the jingoistic strains of the latter.  Northern Ireland will play ‘The Londonderry Air/Danny Boy’, Scotland ‘Flower of Scotland’ and Wales have gone for ‘Land Of My Fathers’. Let’s hope we hear these tunes many times, and also after our now 2 walking races.

MANCHESTER MISHAP

Centurion and former Scottish International STUART BENNETT, has suffered a broken wrist while competing on the judo mat in Manchester when his opponent fell on him.  Now in plaster, he still struggles to his employment with British Transport Police where he works in civilian capacity.  The always cheerful Stuart has vowed to get along to our Essex League’s 500th race on Saturday July 3rd at Redbridge Cycle Circuit (2.30 pm) over 5K.  Daughter Louise, once in our UK Junior Hammer rankings, works as a Metropolitan Police civilian and patrols Newham as a Special Constable.

[image: image8.jpg]



Bernie Hercock tells us he’s been overwhelmed by good wishes and kind thoughts from so many and thanks everyone.

“FUN RUN”

This May’s Edinburgh Marathon managed to see a 52 year old man die on route, 17 admitted to hospital and a further 100 casualties need treatment.  Some fun?
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CONGRATULATIONS 
We congratulate PHIL BARNARD and AMY on their marriage.  Amy’s a keen supporter of race walking who we saw toiling on our National 20K watering station.  Phil’s missed a few walking races of late owing to the demands of his employment – but he’ll be back soon!  We wish the happy couple a long and blissfully contented life together.

When the late Jerry Everett was active at Colchester Harriers (formerly Joggers) an input of info about goings-on in the north of our County regularly came to Essex Walker’s notice.  Sadly little is ever made available nowadays.  But via a roundabout way we’ve been told that one of the talented King twins has got married in France.  So we wish him and his lucky lady well in their future together.

NEW CENTURIONS WEBSITE

The Brotherhood for Centurions has launched a new website.  After several attempts with different web authoring software the new look website was finally launched on 6th June 2010. The website address is the same http://www.centurions1911.org.uk. Click on the link to return to the website or just clock on the browser back button.  This news page is a bit of an experiment and might be opened up to provide a blog for all Centurions to contribute.  If you like any news items published here – just contact the webmaster (see the Contact Us page for details).

ADVERTISERS ANNOUNCEMENT

A number of eagle-eyed TV viewers have spotted recent EDF Energy commercials which screen a number of sporting clips.  The first shows walking legend VLADIMIR GOLUBNICHY (Olympics 2 golds, 1 silver & 1 bronze) and European (1 each of gold, silver & bronze). He was a most popular Lugano Cup Final visitor in 1977 at Milton Keynes.  Vladimir signed many autographs at that event, and he’ll always be remembered as the one who just about managed to prevent ‘Running’ JOSE PEDRAZA breaking the tape in the Mexico Olympic 20K Walk in 1968.  As for Jose, he died in 1998 at the age of 61.
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PINUPS

As an economy measure we’d be grateful if you could bring along your old pins to the 500th Essex League race, as we’re expecting more than usual.  In fact, why don’t you bring old pins every time you race...as some already do?  Just an idea.

EMAILS THE CENTURIONS CAPTAIN

Dave:  Thanks for this month's issue of Essex Walker.  It keeps me up to date with the walking scene from over here from the Emerald Isle.  I send my best wishes to all your readers.  Please use any of this e-mail, as you wish, in your next issue .

 

I note the information about the deaths of W.(Bill) Maxwell C509 and D.H.A. Christie Murray C155, who was the last surviving Centurion of the 1951 London to Brighton and Back race.  I note Paul Nihill's concern over lack of information on these two deaths. 

 

Best wishes to you all.

Charlie Weston C584

Captain Centurions 1911


REPORTS FROM SUE CLEMENTS

Hi Dave,


I have just returned from walking 292km Paris to Tubize (Brussels) in 4 days. This event, organised by the Belgian Club “Roses Noire” every year, encourages participants to ‘collect’ completions. This was my 8th completion so I am well on the way to collecting my award for my 10th.


The distance is divided into 4 sections as follows: Day 1 Lagny, Paris to Pierrefonds 75kms; Day 2 Pierefonds to Ribemont 81 kms; Day 3 Ribemont to Feignies 75.4kms; Day 4 Feignies to Tubize 60kms. The route uses roads and tracks and for most of the way goes through delightful French countryside. The last day uses more main road on the approach to Tubize and walkers’ friends & families come to meet them at the checkpoints. The international camaraderie on this event is wonderful and it provides a good opportunity for multiday training. See the website for further details (www.paristubize.be). This year 3 Brits completed the 4 days, it would be great to have some new faces there next year when I complete my 9th.


Sue Clements

INVITATION

Hi Dave,

Can I take the opportunity to give our annual Guernsey Church to Church 19.4 miles walk, on Sunday September 5th, a mention in the Essex Newsletter? No doubt many of you have had an entry form thrust in front of you over the last few years from Mick Barnbrook or from Sarnia members at the National 10 miles earlier this year, well to date we have had an encouraging 16 "overseas" entries. Regular supporters from the south of England Ed Shillabeer (Ilford), Bernie Hercock (Enfield) and Peter Ryan (Ilford) have entered, along with last year's leading woman Fiona Bishop (Woking).

The good news for Sarnia Walking Club is that 10 entries from Isle of Man and 2 from Redcar RWC have also entered and are new to the Guernsey event. Further details on the walk and list of all entries can be found at http://churchtochurch.wordpress.com.  Or contact Jayne Le Noury at lenouryjedburgh@cwgsy.net.   For those not on computer, details from Jayne Le Noury, Jedburgh, Sohier Road, Vale, Guernsey, GY3 5PX. Tel 01481 246865.    With at least 3 teams, Manx Harriers, IOM Vets and Sarnia in the hunt for the 3-to-score Fletchersports Team Shield, it is hoped that the likes of Ilford and Enfield can also join them. Your support of this classic event is always welcome and is the highlight of the Guernsey walking calendar.

Thank you

Rob Elliott

Guernsey Race Walking http://sarnia.wordpress.com
EMAILS ANDY BIGNOLD

Dear Dave,


Re: Tanner’s Marathon, I have met with the organising committee and will probably help run it on the day to see ‘hands on’ if we can really take it on.  At the moment it appears promising and certainly easier than when we ran the Windsor Walk.


Thanks,  Andy B

EMAILS CATH DUHIG

Dear Dave,


I would really like to take part in the 500th Essex League race but am already committed to being in Cardiff. It is the weekend of the BMAF Track and Field Championships and I  am working for Winning Ways on the medal engraving there.


I hope it gets the support it deserves - I , in common with many others I would think, "cut my teeth" and had some of my best racing experiences in the League in the boom days, and am grateful to all who promoted it then and have striven to keep it going since.


Best wishes,

Cath ( soon to be EX-teacher !) Duhig

APPEAL FROM FORMER 
ESSEX WALKS CHAMPION

Dear Friends,


This is an urgent appeal as we are experiencing severe financial constraints earlier than expected after the end of the tourist season.  We have been doing well in helping 20 children and their families since towards the end of last year.  We thank the regular donors and those who sponsored children for their support and also urge those who we haven’t heard from for a while to come forward to assist us NOW!  If 100 people could just send an average of 50 pounds we would be able to see our way through the difficult summer months, helping the children continue with their development.  Please advise me as soon as possible of your donation and we would appreciate receiving it via Western Union money transfer as it is urgently required.  I look forward to hearing from you.


Please excuse me for resending this message to you all but unfortunately the response was very poor and I need your help to continue to help the children who are benefiting from the service we provide. I ask not just for myself but on behalf of the families, committee and staff.  So please, please, please all of you respond positively with any amount.  Thanks in anticipation of any overwhelming response!!!


Kindest Regards.


Geoff

Hart House Home for Children With Learning Difficulties

PO Box 2713, SERRAKUNDA, The Gambia, West Africa.

Adds Hon. Ed.
Having read Geoff Hunwicks repeat appeal, if you wish to get involved then please send donations to Tony Perkins at Deans Farmhouse, Tye Green, CRESSING, Essex. CM77 8HU.  Please make cheques payable to A.F.Perkins, as Tony has a charity account which can be used to maximise/increase the value of donations.  Geoff’s over-reached himself by accepting additional children rather than turn them away.  Mick Barnbrook has started the ball rolling and 3 readers have already come forward to offer that requested amount. While Essex Walker’s annual Christmas Card Appeal still provides income for Geoff and his staff, this appeal is a ‘one-off’ to try and get the Gambian Home For Children With Learning Difficulties through their current situation.

ESSEX PRESIDENT’S NOTIFICATION ref BEDFORD

Dave,


No women were selected because they couldn’t make the standard.


Dan and Dom were off getting married (well, one was, the other was just watching), Phil Barnard is ‘taking three months off to get fit’ (according to the team manager) and Scott Davis was selected but dropped out on Monday morning.  I don’t know why such as Steve Uttley were not asked.


Best Wishes


Peter


Peter.Cassidy@btinternet.com
Adds Hon. Ed. 
Sadly Scott went down sick on Bank Holiday Monday morning.  Essex were not represented in either men’s or women’s Inter-County Walks.  A pity, as when walks were thrown out of this meeting a few years back an Essex athlete – ROGER MILLS – was a strong campaigner to get our event reinstated onto the card...along with Past Middlesex President LAURIE KELLY and others of note.
VIVA ESPANA FROM SUE CLEMENTS

Dear Everybody, 


By now you probably all know that I have scooted off to the sun. Soon.  For the next 6 months or so I will be shuttling between Cambridge and Spain while I gradually sort myself out. I will not be working in the short term, so I will have the luxury of being able to crack on with the Centurions handbook update without any distractions - wonderful!. Cath Duhig will be in Alicante in August so we will devote some time to going through it together


In the short term I will be in either Alicante or Barcelona (maybe both) and Ian and I plan to eventually settle in Madrid late summer.  The Spanish walking scene looks good and I hope to find a group to join out there. Alicante is not far away from the mountains and I am looking forward to doing some 'proper' walking as well as race walking. I will continue to take part in LDWA events in the UK, combining them with seeing my family.


When I am in Spain I will continue to pick up emails from this address so keep 'em coming. I return for the Parish Walk and will stay a while so I can attend our next Centurions meeting on Friday 2nd July.


Best wishes,  Sue
 
SueClements950@btopenworld.com
OCTOGENARIAN STATUS 
We congratulate DOUG FOTHERINGHAM on reaching his 80s as a still-active athlete.   For many years Doug lived in Metropolitan Essex where he served the Metropolitan Police reaching the rank of Inspector.  He was a long serving Honorary Secretary of that Force's Race Walking Club during times when it was numerically strong...and capable of competing at a high standard.   Doug retired from the Met and in a second career then found himself back at Met.Police stations.  Doug competed for the famous Belgrave Harriers and, of course, his name is synonymous with the Middlesex County AAA - where he's a Past President.   So far Doug's raced in 8 decades of his life, from teens-to-80s always being a talented athlete.  This continued into Veterans status, where he always gave a good account of himself while going through various age groups.  He excelled in the stiff competition found in National, European and World Veterans Championships.  A Centurion from the mid-60s, Doug moved to Spalding (Lincolnshire) some years back.   Moving off-the-scene failed to dent his impact as a competitor, as he'd travel great distances to support events, such as Blackheath 9Ks, Enfield League fixtures, Essex League promotions as well as Opens, County races and Veterans meetings.   Doug recently suffered injury and we hope this will soon pass...so as this man's wonderful sporting career can continue on...and on...and on!

SLOW START
The opening Woodford Tuesday Walk of the 2010 series, with 7 starters, was described by Co-organiser PETER CASSIDY (who came 6th in 21.27) as having a slow start.   But as he pointed out, a few starts have been slower...so that gives us 3 more chances to build-up good support in this long established series of races.  Man-in-form FRANCISCO REIS was a convincing winner (14.19) with another in-form athlete STEVE UTTLEY taking 2nd (15.18) with STEVE ALLEN (Barnet version) completing the frame in 15.29.   HELEN MIDDLETON was a worthy ladies winner in 16.45 (4th overall).

GOSPEL TRUTH

The nearest station to Parliament Hill Fields track is GOSPEL OAK on the North London Line and also on the Barking-to-Gospel Oak Line.  Both lines are run by London Overground who have had a number of weekend line closures.  To check on the service (and replacement bus services) before setting out please log on to www.tfl.gov.uk/journeyplanner
MOULTON MARVEL

Finishing the walk again was 57 year old Village Post Office owner MIKE DILLON.   He's a sportsman in his own right, having played for Tottenham Hotspur in the 1974 UEFA Cup Final against Feyenoord when a substitute for Phil Beal.  Mike played 24 times for Spurs, scoring once.   He also played 4 times for Millwall on loan (Steve Wynn was probably there to see him) and 9 times for Swindon Town.   Abroad he played for Montreal Olympique, New York Cosmos and Washington Diplomats.   We look forward to seeing him racing at Moulton for many years to come.

GOOD NIGHT

The annual London Business Houses/City Athletics Meeting at Willesden Track saw walking as the best supported event that evening...following a publicity campaign in Essex Walker and other publicity outlets.    Put aside the average age, which is now accepted, the appearance was a positive one and drew favourable comments.     FRANCISCO REIS, despite carrying an injury, continued his winning sequence with STEVE UTTLEY next (so winning the Business Houses Title) followed by one of two racing STEVE ALLEN's in contention (the Barnet one).    In the City Athletics Meeting CHRIS FLINT raced for the Metropolitan Police, being the first to carry their colours since MICK BARNBROOK (relaxing in Spain) a few years back.    A missing official, for the first time in many years at this meeting, was an unwell CECIL GITTINGS.   We all wish this true stalwart a quick recovery.     Full result in the usual places.

NO MORE ‘CHALK-AND-TALK’

Stepping out of the classroom for a final time in July, after a distinguished teaching career, is Loughton AC Centurion CATH DUHIG.  Norfolk-based Cath is a committed and dedicated drama teacher, and her love of the theatre will continue – as a leading light at DADS (Downham Amateur Dramatic Society).  We wish the good lady well in her retirement from the teaching profession.

ON THE ROAD WITH DAVE KATES

Hi everyone,

Apologies for not making it to Moulton on Saturday. Pauline and I did actually set out but were unable to complete the journey. Some idiot either driving much too fast or else attempting a dangerous manoeuvre managed to spread both his car and caravan ( overturning the caravan in the process ) all over the road in front and succeeded in turning the A1 into a 10 mile Car Park. When we finally extricated ourselves from that mess there was barely 15 minutes to the start so continuing the journey was pointless. My late afternoon fared little better. To try and improve my mood and find some harmony I went out on the bike only for the front wheel to come adrift after about 4 miles. As I walked back pushing the broken bike through the red mist, I contemplated that some days you are better to just roll over and stay in bed. Never mind, Fabio's England would lift my spirits and sure enough for 40 minutes life was good again. Then in front of the T.V. with eyes wide and choking on my mug of hot tea, I heaped as much scorn as I could muster on some other poor sap who was busy counting his fingers, just to be sure that they were all there. Suddenly in mid vitriolic flow I had a moment of calm. It was right after Pauline slapped me. In the morning I thought, I would wake up from this nightmare, which is more than can be said for Robert Green.
FIXTURES

Wed 30 Jun
Sir Sefton Branker 3,000m (closed meeting)

Copthall Stadium

6.05 pm

Sat 3 Jul

ESSEX LEAGUE 500th RACE 5K



Redbridge Cycle Track
2.30 pm




BMAF 3,000m Championship



Cardiff

Sun 4 Jul

BMAF 5,000m Championship



Cardiff

Tue 6 Jul

WTW 5,000m + YAG 1,000m



Ashtons Track


6.20 pm

Wed 7 Jul

EVAC T&F League





Various venues


Sat 10 Jul

Blackheath H/SWC 3,000m Championship

Norman Park


7.30 pm




Welsh Track Championship (+ Open)


Carmarthen

Mon 12 Jul

SCVAC T&F League 2,000m



Hemel Hempstead

6.30 pm

Tue 13 Jul

Veterans 5 Miles






Battersea Park


7 pm

Sat 17 Jul

LICC/Enf Lge 3,000m/YAG 1,000m


Lee Valley



11.45 am

Sat 24 Jul

SEAA Championships





Copthall Stadium

Tue 3 Aug

WTW 3,000m +YAG 1,000m



Ashtons Track


6.30 pm

Wed 4 Aug

EVAC T&F League





Various venues

Sat 7 Aug

Open 100 Miles






Colchester (Castle Park)
2 pm




RWA Sthn/Essex 20K





Basildon (Fords)


2 pm

Sun 8 Aug

Inter-Area Representative Match



Solihull

Tue 10 Aug
Veterans 5 Miles






Battersea Park


7 pm

Sat 14 Aug

LICC/Enfield League 5,000m



Parliament Hill Fields

11.45 am

Sun 15 Aug
8-Counties/Home Counties Rep 3,000m

Ashford

Tue 31 Aug
WTW/Essex League 5,000m



Astons Track


6.20 pm
IT’S ON

After much speculation there is an Open 100 Miles Walk at Colchester’s Castle Park starting on Saturday 7th August at 2 pm.  Entry details will be circulated on Essex Walkers email service in due course.  It would be nice to see some new Essex Centurions come Sunday 8th August.

RWA SOUTHERN AREA 20K CHAMPIONSHIP

This is to be held on Saturday 7th August at 2 pm from the Ford Sports & Social Club, Gardeners Close, BASILDON, Essex. SS14 3AN.  In conjunction will be staged the annual Essex 20K Championship (+Essex League).  There will be plenty of time afterwards to get up to Colchester to support the 100 Miles event.  If not racing the 100 or the 20K, WE WILL NEED HELPERS AT BOTH EVENTS, so please ring-fence these dates in your diaries.

............................................................................................................................................................................

MOULTON FACTS

This event has been supported by

Newmarket Rotary – Forest Heath D.C

West Anglia Sports Partnership

Over the past eight years, the staging of this event has helped raise funds totalling over £1500 and beneficiaries have included:

Moulton Village Hall Appear,

Moulton Pre School Group,

East Anglia Children’s Hospice,

NSPCC and Cancer Research

.......
Previous Race Walk Winners

02
E. Viljoen

38.50

John Hall

3912

03
E. Viljoen

39.30

P. Ryan

40.15

04
S. Catermole
42.06

P. Ryan

40.27

05
E. Viljoen

42.07

N. Silvester
40.53

06
E. Viljoen

44.23

N. Silvester
40.14

07
A. Belchambers
50.16

D. King

37.34

06
A. Belchambers
49.14

N. Silvester
39.16

09*
H. Middleston
48.01

T. Jones

42.49

* Different course used in 2009

ANSWERING THE CALL
STEVE UTTLEY received a Civil Service selection for the annual Sir Sefton Branker match – when CS Walking Secretary JOHN HALL walked alongside him to announce it 50 yards into the Moulton 5 Miles..
WRITES DAVE SHARPE

Dear Cur,


This year, somehow, I have managed to win 4 County individual medals.  Well this old boy should not be doing that.  Usually I am lucky to win one perhaps once yearly.  This means that other walkers are not entering events or turning up.  Well there is something wrong in the state of Denmark.  You can put this right by entering events and turning up to support them.


Yours,   Dagenham Dave (C578)

CONTRIBUTION FROM 
NAME & ADDRESS SUPPLIED

A respected reader, who doesn’t wish to go on record, has stated, “Reference recent articles about low turnouts in County Championships, Essex Walker didn’t mention one reason why these races aren’t supported”.

Adds Hon. Ed.
The reader making this comment was referring to the fact that these races are Category ‘A’ and so many ‘rank-and-file’ walkers no longer wish to support such events.  This was fully aired at 2 RWA AGM’s – and decided upon on both occasions.

OFF HIS BIKE

We’re sorry that Moulton resident, retired businessman and Centurion 899 IAN GARMSTON suffered a mishap on his motorbike shortly before the annual Moulton 5 Miles, where we saw him forced to look on from a sedentary position in the village.  Ian’s a leading light in staging this race, and we hope he’ll be back on his feet soon.  We wish him well.

HAPPY RETIREMENT

JOHN LLEWELLIN, who once won the 12-race ESSEX LEAGUE in Ilford’s colours (when he worked in Essex) retired after 42½ years in the Civil Service.  John raced for the Ministry of Agriculture and DEFRA, also belongs to Belgrave Harriers and qualifies for Wales.  We wish John a long and happy retirement.
GET WELL SOON

Former RAF representative walker and Trowbridge AC member TONY CHALLIS – who recently stepped down after a long period editing the excellent ‘EASTERN VET’ – was unable to attend Moulton this year.  Tony, who resides on the outskirts of Cambridge, is still recovering from a gall bladder operation and is also on a hip replacement waiting list.  Unfortunately Tony’s wife is also unwell.  We wish them both well and a swift recovery.  On many occasions Tony has officiated at Moulton and also taken photographs – giving many away to participants (including those he’s caught ‘up’).

BIG NAMES

Moulton yet again drew along those former greats.  At the end there was a lovely picture of a golden Commonwealth Games trio sitting on the grass reflecting over a wonderful afternoon’s sport: JAKE WARHURST (74), OLLY FLYNN (78) and out genial host RON WALLWORK (66).  Many other ‘names’ were there – and we thank them all for coming to both compete and support.  RAY MIDDLETON was unable to attend and kindly sent a donation for the good cause, while Suffolk resident CHRISTINE ORME (nee Coleman) sent her apologies owing to a family commitment.

MOULTON SUCCESS

It just gets better with another highly enjoyable promotion.  With the Village Hall not available, 2 marquees were erected in the local pubs beer garden for changing, and an area set aside for a well supported post-race barbecue in the sunshine.  The course was well controlled by Rotary Club marshals with a well-stocked water station at the turn.  Ilford went ‘nap’ a 1-2-3 courtesy of FRANCISCO REIS (course debut), PETER RYAN and STEVE UTTLEY.  HELEN MIDDLETON won another ‘1st Lady’ award. All finishers were presented with a gift as they passed the recorders.  We won’t steal the thunder of ENFIELD WALKER, where you’ll find the full result and also in AW, Record and on www.racewalkuk.com
PLENTY OF NOTICE

Two organisers have declared 2011 dates...so get your diaries out.   The 3rd Essex AAA Indoor Championships are to be held on Sunday March 13th and the Pednor 5 Miles is set for Monday May 2nd.   Usual venues.

EMAILS BILL SUTHERLAND BEM

Hi Dave


Trust you are well, although times at Moulton indicate you were below top speed but had an enjoyable stroll near Ollie FLYNN and Family.  Wondered if former New Zealand Race Walking International and Belgravian Graham Seatter may have been a guest of FIFA in South Africa for the World Football Cup and witnessed their wonderful draw versus Slovakia to boot!  You will remember when I went to the British Lions Tour in New Zealand in 2005 I greatly enjoyed meeting him again and spending an evening in their company.  At that time he was of course Chief Executive of New Zealand Football.  I remember it so well as it was the day of the tragic London Bombings.  Kath informed me by text as I was crossing on the ferry and I was in turn able to spread the word around the Lions Party.  Greatly enjoyed your Essex Walker and look forward to seeing you again soon.


Yours in Sport.


Bill and Kath.

HAT TRICK

FRANCISCO REIS achieved 3 victories in a week, at Moulton, Willesden and Woodford Bridge.  Well done.

MISSING MEN

Two athletes entered June’s LICC/Enfield League 5,000 metres at Ashtons Track...and were never seen again!
CHRIS FLINT’S THANKS RE: WILLESDEN (to Laurie Kelly)

Dear Laurie


Just a quick note to say that I enjoyed the T&F meeting yesterday evening, and I'm pleased there was a good turn out of walkers. This was my first time at the track and I was most impressed.  Circulation through the Essex Walker and supplementary notices paid off.  


Many thanks for all your organising which is greatly appreciated.


Best regards,   Chris.

GET WELL SOON

Two of our stalwarts have recently suffered will health.  RON WALLWORK who always does his best to promote the truly enjoyable side of race walking, has been a patient in Bury’s West Suffolk Hospital.  Ron’s now out to convalesce at home.  Stalwart timekeeper/recorder, octogenarian CECIL GITTINGS, has missed some meetings of late on account of him being unwell.  We wish both gentlemen swift recoveries.

PUT A SOCK IN IT


In recent year's Southend's JUNE CORK  has been the announcer/commentator at Essex County Indoor and Outdoor meetings.   June has attracted many favourable comments from us walkers, as  a good account has always been given of our races.    Essex Walker has carried praise from readers.  June was a former walker and part of a highly talented and successful Southend-on-Sea AC walking squad of past years...so she knows the game!


At May''s Essex 3,000m Championship one walker didn't think much of the commentary and, immediately upon finishing headed for the announcer's box, entered and began to complain about June's efforts.  Said June, "I was flabbergasted as he came straight over from his finish.  He was not happy, but I explained to him that I don't do my commentaries for the benefit of competitors - I do them for the benefit of spectators".     DAVE SHARPE said, "I thought the commentary was good and called upon the complainant to "cool it".      This commentator will probably have the last word...or perhaps no words at all?   June told Essex Walker, "When the walk is on next year I might remain silent and the crowd can go and have cups-of-tea, which is what they used to do when the walking races were on."


Walking has enough enemies within athletics without us making more.   And who was this person who came up with this less than tactful critique of our walking commentary?   It was none other than one of Essex County's seldom seen Olympic  "Ambassadors".   Yes I know...you couldn't make it up!

HUSH HUSH - THERE'S BEEN A WALK

Last year Essex Walker was told when Essex Police were to stage their 3,000m Championship, and it was publicised in order to try and enthuse former Police walkers into supporting it.    Not much luck there, but we tried.     Come 2010 and it was a right "Hush Hush" affair with no pre-publicity in our County's Walking Newsletter.    Now, somewhat late, comes a sketchy result from an informant who is far from sure about all that happened.  But we'll try to make some sense of it.   We've not been told where it was, or even when, but pre-race favourite STEVE KING won  again.   Congrats.   Second was a lady walker (name unknown) but reported to have been good and also one who had appeared previously in this event.     In 3rd came veteran distance runner MICK BOND, who had run this year's London Marathon in 2.50 at the age of 52.       4th was Essex Police Sports Club's Finance Officer JOHN McKenzie who earlier in this meeting had ran over 1,500m, 5,000m and 800m.     My informant didn't know any times, or how many others competed?     But it was reported that the magnificent John Hedgethorne Memorial Trophy had appeared after being out-of-circulation for a while, and had gone to the Division putting out most competitors across the programme.   But keep it under your hat...there's been a walking race! 
ON TRACK


On Oxford’s famous Iffley Road Track, STEVE UTTLEY easily won June’s Open 3,000 Metres race.  It was Steve’s 2nd appearance on a track made famous by Roger Banister’s first ever SUB-4 minutes mile run in 1954, as Steve had raced there earlier in his career.











